Meeting of the NLTAPA External Communications Workgroup
Date: May 4, 2010

Present: James Martin, Kim Ferroni, Mardi Miller

A conference call was convened at 11:10 am. 
Discussion focused on review and update of the two LTAP briefing sheets. It was agreed that statistics should be updated as these are now a couple of years old. Kim mentioned that her center works closely with their DOT to get research results down to the local agencies. Both Kim and Mardi will write a brief examples of how their center works with their state DOT for addition to the list. James will confirm that all the examples currently listed by center are still valid.
Kim will prepare a draft of a “Call to action” paragraph to be added to the briefing sheets. James get clearance on the language such that we don’t violate Lobbying restrictions. The information will be of value to our partners and our DOT’s as reauthorization moves forward. 

It was recommended that the briefing sheets be posted to both the LTAP Clearinghouse and NLTAPA websites to be a source of program information for all. Then there was discussion of the 25 Years of LTAP piece and that it should also be online. James will follow up with the Clearinghouse and NLTAPA to get briefing sheets and 25 Years of LTAP posted. 
Discussion ensued about the use of forums on the Clearinghouse website. No one had really made use of those. James asked about the usage of T2all and the replacement of T2all by the forums. It was agreed that T2all was useful and that folks are still not accustomed to the forums. James will bring this up for discussion at the next EC meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:58 am.

